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As of  August, 2003, Zonta International has 1,254 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

· WED – NOVEMBER 5
· SUN – NOVEMBER 2
· SAT – NOVEMBER 15

· WED – NOVEMBER 19
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

GIFT FAIR – Forest Lodge, Forest Place Retirement Village, Sandgate Road, Clayfield.

SOW/SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING – Coffee Club, Waterworks Road, The Gap 9.30am

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE MEETING – Fran Morrison’s home 7 pm
57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City



Start Spreading the News!


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Zontians,

We are now entering the mad season, and our own club is adding to it with a number of initiatives which will keep us all hopping! Just love it!

Sunday is, of course, our signature day with the Zonta Fair. I look forward to seeing you and all your friends and relatives at Forest Place. Fran and her committee have been tireless and the day promises to be great fundraiser. Some members still have not volunteered time or goods or cash-in-lieu – you still have a day or two to contact Fran (and salve your conscience).

Our delegates and members who attended Conference in Sydney have some delightful and interesting snippets to share and will be presenting a brief summary of events at the dinner meeting on the 5th. The written reports from Iris and Judith will also be available at the meeting should you want a more detailed description of the proceedings.

Also in this newsletter is an extract of the speech made by the Children’s Commissioner, Robin Sullivan, at the launch of the Cassandra Weddell Memorial Library at the Brisbane Women’s Correctional Centre on 21st October. It was a very moving occasion and the Library will certainly fill a great need. Another function  will be held on 7th November in the boardroom kindly lent by Clayton Utz. This has been convened for us to personally acknowledge the generosity of the publishers and  bookshops who gave donations and discounts and also QLS and Peter Pal Library Supplies, who donated the materials and staff to cover all the books. I hope also to get some press coverage. The board will be representing Zonta at the function.

 I am also delighted to tell you that Cassandra’s estate, through Michael Drum, has donated $10,000 to Zonta Club of Brisbane. The Board will be recommending to the Club that this money be dedicated to maintaining and running the Library in the various correctional centres for the years to come.

The morning after our last dinner meeting, my husband Pat and I left for a magic week in Kota Kinabalu. (Communing with orange utans is very soul restoring). What a lot has crowded into the last month – the older I get, the truer the saying: so much to do and so little time in which to do it. I hope you are feeling a little less hurried!

(Am late with this message - my apologies, dear Editor) 

Dina 

Dina


DINNER MEETING APOLOGIES:  

The Administration Funds are being depleted by having to pay for meals for members who have not made apologies in time. Please ensure that you call Judy Anderson on, or before, the Monday prior to the meeting – it is important that you talk personally to Judy or leave a clear message on her answer machine as messages left with the staff of Goodtime do sometimes go astray. 

If you have not been able to attend the meeting and have not sent apologies, you are of course, expected to pay for your meal – the club cannot afford to subsidise members who have forgotten the procedure. Collette has sent a reminder bill to those who have outstanding dinner fees and the Board looks forward to having these remitted asap. 

ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:
· Christmas gifts for St Luke’s shut-in patients (soaps, perfumes, biscuits, sweets, notepaper, washers, hankies, etc.)   It is unnecessary to wrap these gifts which will be delivered to St. Lukes by Ann Shevill during December.

· Smoked Salmon orders together with covering cheques.  Delivery of the smoked salmon in December.
CHRISTMAS RAFFLE:  
At the October meeting each member was given a book of 10 raffle tickets for our wonderful Christmas hamper (along with details of the salmon and wine offers).  If you have already sold your tickets please bring them and the money raised to the November meetings.  If you still have tickets to sell you can return them at the December meeting when the raffle will be drawn.


If you think you will be able to sell more tickets, Annette McFarlane will have extra books available at the November meeting.

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE REPORT: 

Most important is our GIFT FAIR, being held at Forest Place, Clayfield from 9.a.m.to 3 p.m. Sunday, November 2nd. 

· HOW YOU CAN HELP?

· Friday: Please confirm to Iris at scottclarke@powerup.com.au or phone.3289 2230 what items you are donating for sale. 

· To help on the stall please confirm what time suits you best.

· Saturday: Set-up is already organised; if in doubt on anything to do with this, please contact Fran Morrison on 3300 5216.

· Sunday: Set-up is from 7 a.m. Please bring any food items for sale early, as they do much better early in the day.

· Help in cleaning up is always appreciated; please advise Fran if this is your preferred chore. 

Looking forward to making some really big $$$ and seeing everyone have a great day out! 

Smoked salmon, salmon pearls and wine orders WITH MONEY are required next Wednesday evening, November 5, at the Dinner Meeting.

· Salmon/pearls orders to Shirley King. 

· Wine orders to Iris Scott.

· Christmas Raffle tickets are selling well; if you need more please ask Annette Mc Farlane at the Dinner Meeting. The draw is planned for the December Meeting; still time to sell lots more! It's a wonderful prize to enhance anyone's Christmas. 

STATUS OF WOMEN/SERVICE COMMITTEE REPORT:
Windana Women’s Hostel:  As Windana is now organised and supported by the CEO Challenge support will now be considered on direct requests from them to the service committee as needed.

Safety Cards – PNG Domestic Violence info. cards have been completed and delivered to PNG by a Rotarian for distribution.

Second Chance Fundraising Group:  The Board approved in principal the idea of joining this group as a corporate member at a cost of $220 per annum. to unify and support further projects.  We are awaiting the information and membership forms from Alison Tunney.

Caravan Park Projects: To clarify: Veronica reported that the children’s and women’s clothing which were delivered to this area did not in fact come from the trash and treasure day as advised but were in fact donated by a non Zontian friend of Veronica’s and that they were thrilled to receive them. Thank you to Veronica on behalf of her generous supporter friend.

The members at the October dinner meeting approved the use of $1000 towards the organisation of Christmas gifts for the women in the Caravan Parks.  The Committee will continue to follow up on items suitable for and bags suitable for these gifts, and will seek donations or access to suitable items to make up the Christmas packs from club members and other sources.  They would like to confirm the gifts and organise a working party to complete them at the next meeting.

Status of Women/ International Service:  No results as yet re: success of our application for the Grant from the Government, however Jen West will investigate further. 

MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION COMMITTEE:  
Attached to this newsletter are details of two prospective new members for your approval. 

DISTRICT 24 ELECTION RESULTS:  
Members were previously advised of the "slate of candidates" nominated for election for the various District positions to be decided at District Conference 2003.

Conference determined to reduce the number of Areas in New South Wales from 4 areas to 3. This decision requires the District Board, in consultation with the affected Clubs, to determine the new boundaries prior to the election of the relevant Area Directors. New nominations will therefore have to be called once the new boundaries are determined and the elections then held. The Nominating Committee thanks those Zontians who nominated for these positions prior to Conference and regrets that the Zonta Rules preclude finalisation of these elections at this time.

The results of the elections at Conference and the District Officers elected at Conference for the 2004-2006 Biennium are:

· District Governor Ros Kinder (Brisbane East) 

· Lieutenant Governor Patricia Lawson (Sydney Hills) 

· Area 3 Director Margaret Bruce (Caboolture) 

· Area 4 Director Trish Collins (Rockhampton) 

· Area 5 Director Vicki Varthas (Brisbane Metro Breakfast) 

· Area 6 Director Diana Douglas (Toowoomba Area) 

· Area 7 Director Libby Gleeson (Townsville) 

· District Treasurer Judith Beal (Brisbane River)

Nominating Committee

· Chairman Diane Harmsworth (Wynnum Redlands) 

· Member Julie Ankers (Sydney Breakfast) 

· Member Lorry McIntyre (Toowoomba Garden City)

Congratulations and best wishes to all elected.

INVITATION:
Zonta Club of Brisbane North 25th Anniversary Function – Monday 10th November, Customs House, Queens Street. Guest Speaker: The Honourable Justice Roslyn Atkinson. Contact Chris Christensen 3356 3521
UN AWARD FOR SEX-SLAVE REPORTS:  
Investigations editor Natalie O’Brien and senior writer Elisabeth Wynhausen have won an annual UN Association of Australia Media Peace Award for their exposure of the trafficking of women for prostitution.

The pair won the Increasing Awareness and Understanding of Women’s Rights Issues prize with their ground-breaking work which forced the federal Government to establish a taskforce to tackle the widespread prolem of sex-slave trafficing.

LAUNCH OF THE CASSANDRA WEDDELL LIBRARY:
On Tuesday, 21st October 2003, Robin Sullivan, Commissioner for Children and Young People, launched the Cassandra Weddell Library at the Brisbane Women’s Correctional Centre.  That address is attached to this Newsletter.  

As you know, Cassandra was an active and involved member of the Save the Chldren Board, and a supporter of Queensland programs for Children.  Following her death, Cassandra’s fellow members and friends at the Zonta Club of Brisbane wished to honour her contriution to the community.  

Out of respect for Cassandra’s dedication to children’s issues, our members decided to remember her by making a gift of children’s books to the Brisbane Women’s Correctional Centre.  Cassandra would be pleased to know that the children of the Brisbane Women’s Correctional Centre will have beautiful books to read and have read to them.  She was a great lover of beauty, of children, of the Arts and learning.
MORE NEWS:
No wonder we haven’t seen Ann Shevill at recent meetings.  She recently returned from a wonderful trip overseas comprising, a day in Singapore, 6 days in Ireland, 5 days in New York City and 9 days touring in USA and Canada: Boston in  USA, Quebec, Montreal, Ottawa, Toronto, Niagara Falls in Canada, back to Gettysburg and Washington DC in USA.  

The highlight of Ann’s trip was the Brabazon Family Reunion  graciously and generously hosted by the Earl and Countess of Meath – Jack and Xenia Brabazon, and thoroughly enjoyed by all who attended - more than seventy personalities from Australia, New Zealand, USA, Canada, UK and Ireland.   Ann is now back in the land of Oz and will be joining us at our November meeting.

PIP Leneen Forde is certainly a busy person these days (so, what’s new?) as I noted when I checked out her October diary.  Apart from chairing a Griffith University Council meeting, three Forde Foundation board meetings and the Defence Reserves Council National meeting (this one in Darwin), Leneen also managed to fit in two Griffith University graduations at the Gold Coast – one of which was attended by Qld. Governor Quentin Bryce AC, and followed this with dinner with the Governor.

Then, of course, she was keynote speaker at the IX Commonwealth Study Conference in Melbourne which was chaired by Sir William Deane and attended by HRH Princess Anne.

Leneen also dined with Rubin “Hurricane” Carter after a special degree presentation  followed the next day with the Golden Key Breakfast, presentation of the Centenary Medals to the Ryan recipients and yet another meal with the aforementioned “Hurricane” Carter.  (Does this woman ever eat at home?)

Apart from also attending the grand opening of the Buddhist College in Toowoomba, the launch of the Qld Ballet season and conducting a Griffith Quality audit interview, Leneen also managed three family birthdays, two breakfasts and three lunches with friends, plus World Cup tickets to see Scotland v USA.
Have you noticed Annette McFarlane’s new column (together with her photograph) in the Sunday Mail entitled “Potted Mix”?

And by the time you get this newsletter PIP Mary Magee will have returned from a trip out west – she visited Roma meeting with the Club members and a group of potential members.  On the 18th October she was Speaker at the 10th Anniversary of the Emerald club which she sponsored and formed with Di Leggo.  Her family lived only 75 miles south east of Emerald at one stage and that inspired her sponsorship. 
But the big news is that Mary has been admitted to another Hall of Fame –  this one is HOW (The Hall of Wisdom) in the USA. It is associated with the "leadership team  of  My Own Business Inc.”  and membership in the Hall of Wisdom is limited to carefully selected individuals who have distinguished themselves in areas of business, community, educational and professional achievement. (If you would like to know more - it is all on the internet.)  

Marea Reed Flournoy together with husband Norm are again visiting Brisbane - this time unfortunately for a very limited time which was cut even shorter by their winning a 5 day visit to France which needless to say they accepted. It was a promotion by The Stamford Hotel/Moet Chandon combination They spent two days in Paris and the rest of the time at The Chateau being chauffeur driven where-ever - touring some of the wine caves etc. and indulging in the finest wines (I should imagine it was all champagne) to accompany the finest foods!!! Marea sends her "Hello" to all her old friends and regrets she can't accept an invitation to attend one of our meetings this time around 

If you would like a wonderful way to relax into Spring and enjoy soft sounds and great company while helping Arthritis Queensland raise much needed funds to continue their work in education & research, why not attend River Tempo, an afternoon of classical music to be held on Sunday 9th November at 3.00 pm. 

This concert, performed in the elegant setting of Customs House, will include classical pieces performed by local artists.  Refreshments will be served following the concert at 4.30pm, including a quality selection of fine food, McGuigan Wines and freshly brewed coffee & tea.  Cost of the event is only $15 which includes refreshments.   For more details, please contact Fundraising & Marketing Officer, Janelle Weiler on (07) 3857 4200 or janelle@arthritis.org.au or visit ww.arthritis.org.au 

AND FINALLY:

It would appear that village women in India, fed up with the habits of their drunken husbands, have formed resistance groups to “bring peace to their families”.

Armed with spades, shovels, canes and broomsticks more than 300 members of a group stormed nearly a dozen shops selling illegal spirits made from palm sap.  The group destroyed shops selling the spirits, saying that despite complaints police never took action against illegal spirit shops and their “erring” husbands and so they were forced to act on their own.

The women dragged their drunk husbands out of the shops before stripping and thrashing them in public to deter them from drinking.  In front of a jeering crowd the men were forced to vow that they would not take alcohol again.

A wife from one of the villages said “We have to stop their drinking.  They spend all their money on booze and then start beating us at home when they are drunk.  How can we feed our children and run our house?”

According to police reports, there are at least 30 villages who have formed similar groups.  They patrol their area at night looking out for drunken men to reform, and raid and destroy illegal liquor shops.


WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned that life is like a roll of toilet paper. The closer it gets to the end, the faster it goes.�.�.��





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….





Every exit is an entrance to somewhere else
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